Little Chute Hoops Club Minutes
Wednesday, January 17th, 2018
5th Quarter — 7:00

Roll call: Tom Huray, Nancy Huray, Jenni Hietpas, Kyle Joten, Sam Peeters, Tim Verhagen,
Shane Knudsen, Matt Plate, Phil Wiegman, Tom Buchholz, Renae Joten, Shawn Thiel, Melanie
Thiel, Matt Mclaughlin

1. Minutes from December reviewed.
Motion to approve: Renae Joten
Motion seconded: Shane Knudsen
Motion passed.

2. Treasurer's Report
Withdrawals = $3,513.64
Deposits = $7,071.16
Balance = $34,817.23
Motion to approve: Kyle Joten
Motion seconded: Sam Peeters
Motion passed.

3. Old Business

a. 3rd grade teams (continued discussion)
** Keep 3rd and 4th grade with MSAA as league ball and keep Hoops as the tournament
teams.
** |t was brought up to get St. John’s to open up their gym for practices
** Also was brought up to split the middle school gym - with a barrier - for the younger
kids - they don’t always need full court
** talked to Kelly Wallace about getting some sort of curtain
** Tom will talk to Keith about using St. John’s gym
** Shane, Kelly, Dave and Mickey will also talk to Keith
** Get 3rd Grade in Oct & Nov - better gym time

b. Alumni night updates?? Shane said it went great, heard positive feedback. About 30
alumni showed up. Boys went well too. They had about 74 show up. Both would like to
continue with the Alumni Nights.

4. New Business
a. Upcoming tournaments
i. Jan 27 - boys 4/5 schedules are done
ii. Jan 28 - girls 4/5/6 schedules done
iii. Feb 10/11 - Boys 6/7/8 working on schedules
iv. Feb 17/18 - WSICT 5th Girls



b. 2018-2019 tourney entry fees - increase?? We charge $175 for now, and will not
increase for this year
c¢. Scholarship committee selected: Dan Valentyn, Nancy Huray, Tom Bucholz, Jenni
Hietpas, Renae Joten
d. Project Starfish - Renae talked about this and how it's a great program at the High
School. Hoops Club will put together a basket again for their bowling event held on
March 10.
e. Reminder about practices - if cancelling please email the coaches or Tom so we can
fill the spot.
f. Any other business?
1. Tom Bucholz talked about Sunday nights open gym. When he grew up, people
of all ages would show up, have fun and work on skills. He is trying to think of
ways to keep an interest in basketball.
2. Post Grad Party - Hoops Club will donate $500 (Nancy gives gift cards & stuff)
Motion to approve: Renae
Motion seconded: Phil
Motion passed
g. Next Meeting - February 21st, 2018 @ 7:00 - 5th Quarter

Adjourned: 7:40

Motion to adjourn: Phil Wiegman
Motion 2nd: Kyle Joten

Motion passed



